
State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
 
To:  Docket Unit Date :  August 10, 2011 
  
  Telephone:  (916) 651-0489 
  
From:    Patrick Saxton 
   California Energy Commission   
 1516 Ninth Street MS-37 
 Sacramento  CA  95814-5512 
 
Subject:  NEW DOCKET FOR CONSIDERATION OF ROOFTOP PHOTOVOLTAIC SYSTEMS IN THE 

BUILDING ENERGY EFFICIENCY STANDARDS 
 
 

Please set up a new docket for “Consideration of Rooftop Photovoltaic Systems in the 
Building Energy Efficiency Standards” as 11-PVROOF-1 and include the following 
people on the distribution list for one copy each of any future materials filed. Please 
distribute docketed items as electronic files by email unless the docketed material is 
infeasible to distribute in this manner. 
 
Commissioner Karen Douglas  MS-31 
Advisor Galen Lemei  MS-31 
 
Commissioner Carla Peterman  MS-32 
Advisor Saul Gomez  MS-32 
Advisor Jim Bartridge  MS-32 
 
Vice Chair James D. Boyd  MS-34 
Advisor Sarah Michael  MS-34 
Advisor Tim Olson  MS-34 
 
Public Advisor’s Office  MS-12 
 
Pippin Brehler  MS-14 
Dennis Beck   MS-14 
Gabriel Herrera  MS-14 
 
Bill Pennington  MS-37 
Patrick Saxton  MS-37 
 
Sherrill Neidich  MS-45 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
Bill Pennington 
Office Manager, High Performance Buildings and Standards Development Office 

DATE AUG 10 2011

RECD. AUG 10 2011

DOCKET
11-PVROOF-1



Consideration of Rooftop Photovoltaic Systems in the Building Energy Efficiency 
Standards 

Docket Number: 11-PVROOF-1  

Committee overseeing this proceeding: 

Karen Douglas, Commissioner 
Presiding Member, Efficiency Committee  

 

Public Resources Code Section 25405.6, as enacted by Senate Bill 1 (Murray, Chapter 
132, Statutes of 2006), requires the California Energy Commission to initiate a public 
proceeding to study and make findings whether, and under what conditions, solar 
electric systems should be required on newly constructed residential and newly 
constructed nonresidential buildings. As part of the study, the Commission may 
determine that a solar electric system should not be required for any building unless the 
Commission determines, based upon consideration of all costs associated with the 
system, that the system is cost-effective when amortized over the economic life of the 
structure. When determining the cost-effectiveness of the solar electric system, the 
Commission shall consider the availability of governmental rebates, tax deductions, net-
metering, and other quantifiable factors, if the Commission can determine the 
availability of these financial incentives if a solar electric system is made mandatory and 
not elective. 

For more information about this proceeding, please contact:  

Patrick Saxton 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-37  
Sacramento, CA 95814  
psaxton@energy.state.ca.us 
916-651-0489  

 

Members of the News Media:  
Please contact the Media and Public Communications office at 916-654-4989.  

 


